Important Notice:  Proposal to Amend St. Mark’s Bylaws

Amendments to St. Mark’s Bylaws are to be passed by a majority vote of the qualified members casting a vote at the Annual Meeting. At this year’s meeting, the Vestry is bringing forward a proposed amendment for vote of the membership present. 

The amendment process, as excerpted from the Bylaws, is as follows:
ARTICLE VIII – ADOPTION AND AMENDMENT
Section 1.
Notice of Proposed Amendment

Any proposal to alter, amend or repeal any part or all of these Bylaws must be submitted in writing to the Vestry at least thirty (30) days prior to the Annual meeting of the membership and must be signed by the person or persons submitting the same.  A copy of such proposal shall be provided to the membership not less than ten (10) days prior to the annual meeting by conspicuously posting a copy of the same within the church building and on the Parish website.
Section 2.
Adoption of Amendment


These Bylaws may be altered, amended or repealed in whole or in part as set forth in section 1 of this Article by a majority vote of the qualified members casting a vote at the Annual Meeting.  No amendment may conflict with the provisions of the Articles of Incorporation of the Parish.  Any proper amendment shall be effective upon the vote of the membership, and the amended procedures may be utilized for the balance of the meeting.
The Vestry has proposed the following amendment to St. Mark’s Bylaws:

ARTICLE V – VESTRY
Section 1.
Who Constitutes


The Rector, Senior Warden, Junior Warden and nine (9) Vestry members shall constitute the Vestry. Non-Warden Vestry members shall be confirmed adult communicants of this Church in good standing of the age of eighteen (18) years or over and regular contributors to the support of the congregation by pledge or otherwise. [Additional requirements for Wardens may be found in Article VI, Section 3a.]
Explanations of Changes
Article V, Section 1 – The Vestry recommends deleting “confirmed” in keeping with Canon 14, Section 3 of THE CANONS FOR THE GOVERNMENT OF THE EPISCOPAL CHURCH IN THE DIOCESE OF COLORADO. The rationale for deleting “confirmed” is that often some of a parish’s most dedicated leaders are not yet confirmed/received but meet all other qualifications for serving. Ideally all congregational leaders would be confirmed adult communicants (receiving the Eucharist) in good standing, but most congregations likely have active “members” who may not be confirmed. Please note that this does not change the status of either the Senior or Junior Warden. Both of them must be confirmed communicants in good standing.
